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DERRY HIGHWAY SAFETY COMMITTEE 

Minutes for October 15, 2015 

         
 

 

COMMITTEE MEMBER PRESENT ABSENT 

Vacant  X 

Alan Côté, DPW X  

Ed Garone, Derry Police X  

Mike Gagnon, Derry Fire Dept. X            

Jane Simard, Derry School Dept.            

Randall Chase  X 

Walter Deyo, Co-Chair X  

Tom Landers X  

Vacant   

Scott Savard, Chairman X  

Patti Doyle (School Dept Alt) X  

George Feole (Police Alt)  X 

       ( Fire Alt)   

Mike Fowler (DPW Alt)  X 

 

 

A monthly meeting of the Derry Highway Safety Committee was held Thursday, October 

15, 2015 at the Derry Municipal Building Center.  Meeting was called to order at 9:00 

am. 

 

  

Approval of Minutes 

 

Walter Deyo made a motion to accept the minutes of September 17, 2015.   

Mike Gagnon seconded.   

 

Motion passed. (5 – 0) Ed Garone and Patti Doyle abstained  
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OLD BUSINESS 

 

 

Craig Cascaden – English Range Rd. Speeding concern 

 

Mr. Cascadden was not present. Alan Cote stated that he had not had the opportunity to 

set up the traffic counter yet but would be doing so in the next week. The committee can 

review the results at the next meeting. 

 

 

10/26/2015 Alan Cote completed traffic count. The 85
th

 percentile is traveling 45 mph. 

The posted speed is 30 mph. 

 

_____________________________ 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

Robyn Tolman- North Shore Rd – (Beaver Lake) On-going speeding issue. 

 

Ms. Tolman was not present for the meeting. After reading the concerns written down, 

Chief Garone said he would ask the late night and early morning shift to increase patrols 

and install the radar sign. 

Alan Cote said he would send Ms. Tolman the results of a traffic count from May of 

2015. 

 

 
 

OTHER BUSINESS 

_______________________________ 

 

Alan Cote remarked that he had just completed a traffic count on Aiken Street and found 

that the results were quite favorable. The 85
th

 percentile was traveling at 29.6 mph in a 30 

mph zone. Residents still wanted to know what could be done to reduce speeds of the 

other 15 percent. Alan explained to the resident that the compliance level was quite high. 

It is nearly impossible to get 100% compliance and the police must allocate resources to 

areas where compliance is not as high. 

 

Alan Cote made a motion to adjourn at 9:30 am. 

Seconded by Mike Gagnon. 

 

Motion Passed 7-0 
 

Next Meeting is Thursday – November 18, 2015 

Respectfully,  

Alan Cote 


